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RELATING TO THE HAWAII EMPLOYER-UNION HEALTH BENEFITS TRUST 
FUND 
 
 The Department of Budget and Finance (B&F) offers comments on this bill. 

 House Bill No. 1505, H.D. 1:  1) encourages the Hawai‘i Employer-Union Health 

Benefits Trust Fund (EUTF) to consider investment opportunities in industries that will 

sustain Hawai‘i’s natural environment or produce economic opportunities for its 

residents, including renewable energy industries and businesses that use the 

investment capital to acquire the infrastructure and services needed to become energy 

sustainable; and 2) appropriates an undetermined amount of general funds in FY 24 to 

EUTF for purposes of the Act. 

 While furthering Hawai‘i’s energy sustainability is a laudable goal, B&F strongly 

believes that EUTF should not be viewed as a source of capital for this purpose.  EUTF 

is a trust created to provide retiree health benefits for State and county employees, and 

as such, it has legal responsibilities to invest prudently for the exclusive benefit of its 

members and their beneficiaries.  It should be recognized that significant progress has 
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been made in addressing EUTF’s unfunded other post-employment benefits (OPEB) 

liabilities; however, there is still a long way to go before EUTF is fully funded. 

 For those reasons, B&F recommends that the bill be amended to just provide an 

additional OPEB contribution to EUTF. 

 Thank you for your consideration of our comments. 
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EUTF’s Mission:  We care for the health and well being of our beneficiaries by striving to provide quality benefit plans that are  
affordable, reliable, and meet their changing needs.  We provide informed service that is excellent, courteous, and compassionate. 
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RELATING TO THE HAWAII EMPLOYER-UNION HEALTH BENEFITS TRUST FUND 
 
Chair Moriwaki, Vice Chair Lee, and Members of the Committee: 

The Hawaii Employer-Union Health Benefits Trust Fund (EUTF) Board of Trustees 

has not taken a position on this bill.  EUTF staff would like to provide comments.   

The additional contributions will help to reduce the State's unfunded liability related to 

retiree health benefits at a faster pace and reduce future contributions.  However, the EUTF 

currently does not have a program that "considers investment opportunities in industries that 

will sustain Hawaii's natural environment or produce economic opportunities for its residents, 

including renewable energy businesses and businesses that use investment capital to 

acquire the infrastructure and services needed to become energy sustainable".  Development 

of such a program could take a significant amount of time and resources, and there may not 

be suitable investments that meet the objectives of the program.  It is our understanding that 

the Employees' Retirement System has had difficulty identifying investments that meet the 

criteria of the Hawaii targeted investment program.  We understand and appreciate the 

encouragement to help Hawaii business and will invest monies in our current investment 
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portfolio until such investment opportunities are identified that meet the criteria of the 

developed program.   

Thank you for the opportunity to testify.   
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Comments:  

Please support HB1505 HD1. 
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